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THE LAW OFFICE OF AENGUS L. JEFFERS
A Professional Corporation

215 West Franklin Street, Fifth Floor
Monterey, California 93940

Phone: (831) 649-6100
Fax: (831) 325-0150

Email: aengus@aengusljeffers.com

October 5, 2018

VIA EMAIL DELIVERY

Anna Quenga, Senior Planner
Monterey County RMA-Planning
1441 Schilling Place, South 2nd Floor 
Salinas, California  93901

Re: PLN160851 - Comment on Initial Study-Mitigated Negative Declaration for the
Martha J. Morgenrath (Blaze Engineering) Combined Development Permit
Application, 46821 Highway One, Big Sur  (APN 419-201-007)

Dear Ms. Quenga:

On behalf of our client, Martha Morgenrath and Blaze Engineering (“Applicant”), we offer
the following comment on the Initial Study-Mitigated Negative Declaration (“IS/MND”) prepared
for the Combined Development Permit Application (“Project”). 

The sole purpose of the Project is to relocate the Applicant’s business operations from an
adjacent parcel (APN 419-201-006-000) that is zoned Watershed and Scenic Conservation to a
Visitor-Serving Commercial zoned parcel owned by the Applicant. This relocation was not
voluntary. It was necessitated after Blaze’s landlord of almost 30 years declined to allow Blaze to
continue operating on his property. 

The Big Sur Community, including its visitor serving commercial operations, rely upon Blaze
Engineering (“Blaze”) to maintain, repair, and protect necessary infrastructure. In times of
emergency such as the 1998 El Nino closure, the 2008 Basin Complex Fire, the 2013 Pfeiffer Ridge
Fire, the 2016 Soberanes Fire, and the 2017 Highway closure, the Big Sur Community, CalTrans,
and emergency responders rely upon Blaze’s locally staged equipment and local knowledge to know
where and how equipment and personnel can be deployed. Blaze also maintains an emergency cache
of diesel to serve local businesses and residents during prolonged highway closures along with a
propane truck to make emergency deliveries from a private emergency propane cache. 

The relocation of the business will require the construction of a 760 square-foot office (just
400 square-foot larger than their original office), a 600 square-foot workshop with a 300 square-foot
canopy; 800 square feet of storage (relocated); and equipment associated with the use such as a
cement silo (relocated), a 40 kilowatt generator (relocated), and a 4,000-gallon above-ground diesel
storage tank (relocated);  a new septic system; and a new well on the parcel.
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